
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  May 1, 2018      
 
RE: 2108 Harris Avenue Administrative Hearing 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On December 20, 2017, a complaint was received regarding the cutting of 
(2) Mahogany trees at 2108 Harris Avenue.  An inspection documented that 
there were (2) large mahogany trees in the back yard.  One tree had been 
significantly trimmed with almost all the canopy having been removed and 
the second mahogany tree had some trimming of the canopy.  Both trees 
appeared to have been recently incased in a couple of feet of fill with a 
concrete cinderblock wall having been built around them. 
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No one at the house spoke English at the time of the inspection.  I did 
speak to a lady on the phone and the next day I did have an e-mail 
exchange with a daughter (see attached).   
 
By chance the owner’s son was in the building department.  A site meeting 
was scheduled to discuss the situation. At the site meeting, no significant 
changes were noticed regarding the health of the two mahogany trees. 
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Both trees appeared to have survived the hurricane with some canopy 
damage (see attached photos including historical google canopy photos and 
NOAA after Irma photo).  The extent of the canopy damage is not known at 
this time as no ground photos have been submitted. 
 
Tree #1:  Irreputable damage has occurred to this tree.  The removal of all 
the canopy branches has basically destroyed the tree.       
 
Tree #2:  This tree needs a proper maintenance by a certified arborist to 
repair the previous cuts made to the canopy.  The fill and planter must be 
removed immediately from around the tree.  One level of concrete block 
with no more than 4 inches of dirt is allowed to remain on the tree roots 
and soil needs to be moved from against the trunk.  
 
         
 
   


















